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Purpose
This study will propose new or refine existing 
development and zoning scenario models, and 
craft design guidelines based on  ideas from 
public engagement of local citizens and 
businesses, and produce a document that will 
guide the City in implementing the 
recommendations for this area.





Background
“Forest Drive” refers to a corridor approximately 3.5 
miles long, including stretches of Aris T. Allen 
Boulevard, Forest Drive, and Bay Ridge Road inside 
the City of Annapolis jurisdictional limits (see map 
below). This corridor contains two of the four 
“Opportunity Areas” identified in the 2009 
Comprehensive Plan, all of which were so designated 
because of the potential for additional mixed 
commercial and residential development.  



Previous Studies



Forest Drive Opportunity Area



Bay Ridge Opportunity Area



Objectives
The objectives of this study are to produce a strategy 
for modernizing this corridor, both in terms of 
zoning and in terms of design.  Zoning should be 
examined to enhance and simplify the  existing 
zones, especially around the existing commercial 
nodes.  The study should examine the nodes to 
determine what zoning and/or design guidelines 
should be incorporated in order to establish these 
nodes as a more distinctive and identifiable place.  
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CommunityViz Build-Out Wizard



CommunityViz Build-Out Wizard



Timeline
 March 2017: Sector study kickoff meeting
 Ongoing 2018: Surveys, social networking, other 

public outreach meetings and data collection
 Spring 2017: Interview stakeholders
 Fall 2017: Public meeting—Data gathering
 Spring 2018: Public meeting—Review draft, public 

discussion
 Late Spring 2018: Revise plan
 Early Summer 2018: Plan adoption process begins.  

Plan goes to Planning Commission and City Council 
for public hearings



Questions?

Contact Information:

pgutwald@annapolis.gov
snash@annapolis.gov


